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  Our May 4th meeting was a treat...we had our first desert with lunch, but that 
wasn't the only treat!  We had excellent attendance, new members welcomed, golf 
winnings distributed and fun was had by all. 
  Our May golf tournament, at Alta Sierra Golf Course, on May 17th will have 21 of 
our members signed up.   This is the largest SIR golf sign up in many years, and 
they all look like winners.  We'll see if we can also have the biggest "fan of money" 
to distribute to the many winners at our June meeting.   The June SIR golf 
tournament will be at Timber Creek on Monday June 6th.
  We are looking forward to continuing our membership growth and we ask that 
you check in with your neighbor or other friends to invite them to join in on the fun!  
Our Bocce Ball participation has grown, and now we will have two teams for the 
upcoming season.  Bocce Chair, Dan Barbee is the SIR with the right attitude and 
anticipates some very competitive bocce matches in the coming months.
  Our former Big SIR, Elmer Curtis, is heading up and coordinating Fun Day, 
scheduled for Saturday September 10th.   You may think that this date is a long 
way away, but...great planning for the "funnest" Fun Day, will take some time.  
There will be a few bocce matches, a different type of putting contest, a short 
round of golf and a meal for all participants.   Check with Elmer for additional 
details! 
  Our Little SIR, Jim Goetsch has been making plans for upcoming speakers, who 
we look forward to them educating and entertaining us in the coming months.   If 
you have ideas or requests for certain speakers, please give Jim a call.

See you all at our next Luncheon Meeting on June 1st!
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On Wednesday, May 4th, we had a presentation on the state of affairs of the 
County from Ed Scofield, our District 2 Supervisor.  Ed has served on the Board 
of Supervisors for the past six years and is running for a third term.  He was 
careful to avoid any electioneering as he outlined the issues being faced by 
Nevada County.  One of his primary goals has been to insure the financial well-
being of the County, although there is a large pension commitment that 
continues to loom over the horizon.
  The SIR meeting on June 1st will have a presentation by Frank Stanovich and 
Oral Stallings of the All Veterans Honor Guard of Nevada County.  This is the 
group that honored Mel Pimentel at his celebration of life earlier this year.  In 
keeping with the spirit of the Memorial Day holiday that just precedes our 
meeting, they will be discussing the purpose of their organization and how they 
carry out that purpose.
  We now have a list of 28 members who desire to purchase a golf shirt (or a 
knit-shirt-with-collar for those of you who are not golfers) with the SIR emblem.  If 
you missed our May meeting, or failed to sign up  at that meeting, please contact 
me (jimgoetsch@hotmail.com) with your name, shirt size and desired color.  We 
are looking for the least expensive supplier and will inform everyone of the cost 
before we order them.  
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MAY LUNCHEON

   Scott Cunningham joined Sir Branch 170 in March of this year along with three other new members. 
He was introduced to our Sir branch by Hal Hawthorne, our branch secretary.
  Scott was born and grew up in Campbell, California. He has a brother and sister. He graduated from 
Campbell Union High School in 1974. He attended San Jose City  College and spent 33 years in the 
HVAC business. 
  Scott and his lovely wife Kristine have two sons and a daughter and one granddaughter. Scott retired in 
2010 and he and Kristine moved to LOP from the bay area.
  In retirement, Scott enjoys playing golf, boating, and hiking. Besides being a Sir, he is on the board of 
the Men’s Golf Club.
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Sons in Retirement
Lake of the Pines

May Beer Tasting Excursion

Where:   Knee Deep Brewing Co.
               13395 New Airport Rd.         Phone: (530) 797-HOPS

When: Friday May 20th, 2016    3:00 to 5:00 PM.

Cost Per Person – Approximately $7.00 for 4, 4oz tastings of your choosing.   

Please join Chapter 170 of Sons in Retirement, Lake of the Pines, for a tour of the facilities 
starting at 3:00 PM followed by beer tasting.  The tour should last about ½ hour.

Knee Deep Brewing Company was founded in Nevada in June 2010 by brew master Jeremy 
Warren. Knee Deep leased the former Beermann’s Brewery in Lincoln before moving to 

their new 28,000 square foot facility in Auburn, CA.  They have 14 year round beers on tap. 
Knee Deep received several awards; most notably the Hoptologist DIPA (my favorite) 

which took the Gold Medal in 2013 at The Bistro 14th Annual DIPA Festival. Knee Deep 
has a rapidly growing reputation and is becoming known for their unique blends and 

creative outlook on brewing.   I’m sure you will be able to find something to quench your 
thirst plus something to compliment your beer from JJ’s Smoke-N-BBQ food truck that will 

be at the Brewery from 3:30-8:30 PM 

Spouses, family, and friends are welcome to attend.  

Please contact Ray Tschirhart at (714) 392-9282 or Rtshirt@suddenlink.net if you plan on 
attending.   The deadline for signing up is Tuesday, May 17th. 

mailto:Rtshirt@suddenlink.net
mailto:Rtshirt@suddenlink.net


RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Don Dill
Vice President Jerry Strain
Secretary Derek Southern

Treasurer Karl Ryden
Region 9 Director Mark Stuart
Area 33 Governor Bob Hegle

STATE OFFICERS

           Elmer Curtis 268 6626
Bill Andre 268 3659

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Roger Pope 268 4794

Paul Lambert 268 2161
Gary Resnick  916 765 5013

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Big Sir Ron Wolyn 268 2263
Little Sir Jim Goetsch  278 3205

Secretary Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Asst Sec Peter Kenyon 268 6915
Treasurer Pat Graham 268 1269

Asst Treasurer Dave Rosseau 2683652
Membership Phil Jones 268 7714

Asst Membership Randy Friesen 268 3524

BRANCH 170 OFFICERS COMMITTEE MEMBERS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606

Asst Chaplain Carl Paquin 268 7761
Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263

Asst Golf Chair Peter Voskes 268 2030
Food Roger Pope 268 4794

Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624
Lop News Phil Frank 268 2102
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8639
Info Tech Gary Resnick 916 765 5013

Bocce Capt Dan Barbee 268 0534
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480
Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362

Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Beer Tasting Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282

You will receive the menu with the e-mail that 
asks if you are attending the lunch.  There will 

be a salad and plated entree.
This allows the chef more time to put together 

the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 
association (and us) money


